
Name: Juliet Hunter 

Email: ukna.signs@cwgc.org  

Subject: Commonwealth War Graves signage - request to install a sign at Stanwick Cemetery 

Message: I am writing on behalf of the Commonwealth War Graves Commission to enquire if the 

Council would be interested in having a sign at your Cemetery to let the public know there 

is a WW2 war grave situated there. The Signs project commenced as part of the centenary 

of the First World War and it is hoped that we can erect signs at as many churchyards, 

cemeteries and burial grounds as possible that contain war graves. The aim of the initiative 

is to increase awareness of war graves in the UK and to remind the public that they need 

not travel abroad to find Commonwealth commemorations. 

 

If you would be interested in having a sign installed, please email me and I can send an 

‘CWGC Sign Application Form’ for you to complete. Please be aware, all signs will be 

installed (unless by prior agreement), paid for and maintained by the Commission on a 

permanent basis. 

 

I hope you are supportive of the project and I look forward to hearing from you, 

Kind Regards, 

Juliet Hunter 

Project Administrator for Signs 
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